
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 10
12th of November 2019
Present:

Cllr. B Alldred (Chairman)



Councillors: F Allen, Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, P Holmes, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber.
4 members of the public. 

Police Report: In the absence of a Police representative the Chairman read out a precis of the report.
ASB - Culcheth had four reports of Anti-social behaviour reported this month including drunken behaviour, egg throwing, youths on Sainsbury car parks and finally two boys pushing a trolley onto Common Lane. The boys in the final incident have been identified by a member of the public. They have admitted to their involvement and have had Community Safety Partnership Letters sent home to parents. 

No ASB reported for Glazebury this month. 

Burglary Dwellings - One in Culcheth, and one in Glazebury when car keys were taken resulting one car being taken.
Theft of Motor Vehicle - As mentioned in the Burglary section one vehicle was taken in Glazebury.

Theft from Motor vehicles - Four in the Culcheth area this month, all had unusual items taken. One had number plates stolen, a second lost fuel. A third was a van which had a set of wheels inside and the remaining one had catalytic convertor stolen.     

NEWS - Much work has been completed in Schools this month with Halloween safety, Bonfire and Firework Safety and ASB talks given in assemblies by myself. All Schools were offered the sessions and they were taken advantage of by all but two.

Special mention to Newchurch Primary who asked if I could go in and watch Junior Safety Officers Daisy and Matthew from year 5 conduct their own presentation in assembly. This I did and a great job they did too. Even down to answering safety questions from other pupils. Great work from them. They are the only School in our Ward who take part in the JSO scheme and last years proud winners of JSO School of the year.

I am under no illusion that other things may have happened which have been gone unreported especially over the Halloween and Mischief night period. As previously said on many occasions however we cannot do anything regarding what goes unreported. The figure of five reports for the month though is incredibly low when I have memories of the ward when we could easily receive five reports a night.
Members noted that complaints were still being received from residents in Thames Road about vehicles using Thames Road and Newchurch Lane as a cut-through. As no response had been received from the police to a request for action from the October meeting it was agreed that a further request should be made The Clerk

Members noted the Junior Safety Officer initiative at Newchurch Primary School and suggested that consideration be given to encouraging other Schools to adopt the idea. The Clerk

10.1    Opening

The Chairman welcomed members of the public.
10.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs J Grime– agenda item 6.3, and Cllr. Mrs Webber planning application 2019/35865.
10.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
No requests

10.2 Apologies for inability to be present
All present.
10.3   Minutes of Meeting Number 9
Resolution 50/19
With the deletion of Cllr. Mrs Allen’s name in the list of those present that the minutes of the meeting held on 8th of October 2019 be accepted as a true record. 
10.4     Matters Arising 
Police Report – members noted that traffic using Thames Road and Newchurch Lane as a cut-through at busy times had been reported to the Police for action. As there had been no response to the request, and as complaints were still being received it was agreed that a further request be made The Clerk
Public meeting – members noted that an update on the Winwick Road restriction order had been circulated.
10.5   Borough Councillor’s Report
There was a meeting of the full Council on 4th November.

Russ Bowden is now Leader.  His announcements for the Council meeting included an update on the Local Plan.  There have been 3500 responses.  An important factor is that the infrastructure is put in place alongside new developments.  It is likely that it will be 2020 before we submit our plan.

Warrington West Station will open on 15th December.  Bewsey and Dallam Hub is underway, and the Time Square Project is entering its final phases.  The Cenotaph on the river bank has been stabilised.  

Local Government finance:  The Leader announced that the national system for financing local government remains not fit for purpose.  Austerity continues, and there is no clarification on business rate retention or funding for social services.  Also, we are getting more ‘cost shunting’ of services down to local government.  This means we can expect our budget to come under even more pressure.  It is important we remember this as we approach our own budget setting, as it seems inevitable that WBC will be forced to ‘cost shunt’ in turn onto the parished areas.

The Council has taken a 50% share in Together Energy, a social value driven energy company.  Objectives: to reduce energy poverty in the town, promote solar energy and make a profit.  The deputy leader Cathy Mitchell reported that with the profits from our investments WBC has managed to keep open our Welfare Support scheme for families with children in need, while many Councils have had to close them.

The Christmas Toy appeal continues this year.  Also, the work of the Friends Groups in many of the local Libraries was acknowledged.

There were 8 questions from the Councillors and members of the public to the Cabinet, generally financial and environmental, e.g. the swing bridges, road tyre brake swirl dust, and the Redwood Bank.

There were 5 motions.  The first was about the continuing abuse of leasehold arrangements on new properties, as there has been no response from the Government.  The motion called for collective action with other councils, and was carried.

The second was on affordable homes strategy, and although every speaker stressed that we do indeed need more affordable homes the motion was defeated because the phrasing was rejected and the table included lacked explanation e.g. that an affordable house in Warrington is very different from one in Chester, so it did not compare like with like.

Motion 3 called for support for WASPI women, who were born in the 1950’s and whose state pension age was increased with inadequate notice.  This was carried.

Motion 4 was on fairer school funding arrangements.  Warrington schools in particular are severely underfunded.  The motion was carried.

Motion 5 was about the impact of austerity on our fire services.  It paid tribute to the work of our fire-fighters, but called or the restoration of the level of service that has been cut over the last nine years (£12 million).

Please ask me for any further explanation about any area, particularly the Redwood Bank and Together Energy. 

10.6 Reports from Sub-Committees

10.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

No meeting held this cycle.
10.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th of October 2019.

Resolution 51/19

Members approved that £2000.00 should be included in the 2010/21 budget for Climate Change publicity/initiatives.


10.6.3 Planning Working Group 

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th of November 2019.
Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meting for this item of business.

Members noted the following regarding ongoing applications:

Reedham – no progress.

9 Broseley Lane – a list of objections from Highways including comments on parking and site lines.

Ellesmere Road garage site – issues around layout and drainage delaying progress.

362 Warrington Road – WBC Transport holding objection around issues with stables and parking.

26 Sandfield Crescent – consultation period extended to 11th December.



10.6.4 Christmas Market 
The members noted the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th October 2019.

10.8 Applications for Financial Assistance

10.9 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 52/19
That accounts totalling £5207.26p for November 2019 be approved for payment.
10.10. Chairman’s Communications
A request from Culcheth Eagles Rugby Club for a meeting with councillors.
10.11 Date and time of the next meeting.

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 10th of December 2019 at Culcheth Centre.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.

Members noted that although a speed enforcement initiative had proved successful in Glazebury it was still a problem in some areas when enforcement was not taking place.

With regard to the HGV traffic problem in Glazebury it was noted that the Borough Officers advice was that as many residents as possible send individual objections to Wigan Borough Council’s proposal to make the Winwick Road restriction order permanent.

Residents asked if a further meeting with the Borough Council Officer could be arranged before Christmas. The Clerk 

Page 1 of 1 12th November 2019 – Meeting No10

